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April 11, 1972

Dear Ms. McGowan:

Thank you for sending me a copy of the Board's
resolution petitioning Congress to declare January
15, the birthday of Dr. King, a national holiday.
Iam a sponsor of H. R. 4099 which would create such
a holiday. A copy of the bill is enclosed. It is
now pending before the Judiciary Committee.

Iappreciate the Board's expression of support
for this legislation and am hopeful that it will
be enacted.

Sincerely,

Louis Stokes
Member of Congress

Ms. Matilda T. McGowan
Clerk of the Board
Board of Chosen Freeholders
Union County
Elizabeth, NJ 07207
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